

NEWTON PARISH COUNCIL

Clerk: Dave Crimmin Cragston, Sudbury Road, Newton, Sudbury, Suffolk CO10 0QH

Tel: 01787 375085 email: clerk@newton-pc.gov.uk

20th January 2024

Dear Newton resident

Newton Parish Council (NPC) is undertaking a further survey of its residents to gauge the support for projects to be undertaken in the village. Your collective views will help the councillors to decide how best to finance projects from the Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) receipts NPC receives for new housing developed in the village.

Since last year's survey, the following progress has been made on the projects identified by residents as the most important:

Suffolk County Councillor, James Finch is now committed to reviewing options for a crossing across the A134 and with the ongoing speed calming measures of the SID and ANPR camera, the highest priority projects are moving forward. New footpaths in the village are still being sought, the recreation ground project is now complete, and the Newton Green Trust is looking at a project to improve the bio-diversity of its land. The Village Hall is looking at the project to install Wi-Fi in the hall. NPC has now placed the order for a replacement bus shelter on the Green which is due to be installed by March. The project to transfer the ownership of the allotments to NPC has taken a lot longer than anticipated but it is hoped to be completed by March.

Survey

You will find over the page, the list of outstanding projects from the Newton Neighbourhood Plan plus one that the Village Hall has identified. If there are any projects that you feel should be included please add to the area provided. **Would you then prioritise your three most important projects as 1, 2 and 3.**

You can either complete the survey by hand or use the electronic version on the Newton website www.newton.onesuffolk.net When complete you can either send via email to clerk@newton-pc.gov.uk, post to Cragston, Sudbury Road, Newton, Sudbury CO10 0QH or deliver to one of the following addresses:

- 1 Assington Road
- 11 Links View
- Rogue House, Sudbury Road (letterbox on RHS of house)
- 10 Airey Close
- Brook House Barn, Sudbury Road
- Trotts Cottage, Siam Hall Lane
- Whisper Wood House, Whisper Wood
- Cragston, Sudbury Road

A household can submit more than one survey. Extra copies can be found on the website or ask the Clerk, whose contact details are at the top of the page.

THE SURVEY CLOSES ON THE 4th FEBRUARY 2024

Dave Crimmin PSLCCClerk to Newton Parish Council

THE SURVEY CLOSES ON THE 4th FEBRUARY 2024

Project Name (Originated from)	Priority
Traffic calming measures through Newton. (Newton Neighbourhood Plan)	
Zebra crossing on A134 in Newton. (Newton Neighbourhood Plan)	
Develop more circular footpaths within the parish. (Newton Neighbourhood Plan)	
Maintain/protect the diversity of species across local green space. (Newton Neighbourhood Plan)	
Superfast broadband in Village Hall. (Newton Neighbourhood Plan)	
Resurfacing of the Village Hall car park. (The Village Hall Management Committee are investigating this project at an estimated cost of £100,000 + VAT)	
What would you like to see added / changed in the village?	